## MINUTES TO REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING OF TOWN OF BEAR CREEK Tuesday April 13, 2021

MINUTES TO REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING OF TOWN OF BEAR CREEK
The Township of Bear Creek held its regular monthly meeting Tuesday
April 13, 2021 at 7:00 P.M. at the Bear Creek Town Hall with the meeting called to order by Chairman Marty McCluskey.

Present included: Steven Emerson and Jeff Scallon, Supervisors, Tim McCluskey, Patrolman, Sheila Carver, Treasurer, Scott and Laura Neefe, Reed Horton, Robert Hare, Mary Nachreiner, Tommy Fargen, Theresa Bahl, Steve Kerska, Jeff Freel, Jeff Johnson, John Conlon, Travis Nachreiner, Greg Meise, Shawn Hess, Emily Benz, Connor Prahl, Dustan Thompson, Bill Hetzel, Michael Preston, Norm and JoAnne Presch, Sherry Anders, Jeff Nachreiner, Doug Faber, Don Fleming, Joe Bauer, Bob Nachreiner, Sherry Karls, Brenda Thompson, and 5 others that didn't sign in, and Eileen Eberle, Clerk.

Minutes to the last meeting were read by the clerk. Motion made to approve as read by Jeff Scallon, 2nd, and carried.

Treasurer\*s report was given by the treasurer and also the equipment account report. Both were approved by a motion from Jeff Scallon, 2nd, and carried.

The Spring General Election was held Tuesday April 6,2021 with 213 voters. There was a training session for this group on April 3rd at the Town Hall.

The Recycling report was completed for the state.

The May meeting was set for May 11,2021 at 7:00 P.M at the Bear Creek Town Hall.

The Planning Commission is to meet Tuesday April 20,2021 at 6:30 P.M. for a short meeting. The 2021 Annual meeting will be held Tuesday April 20,2021 at 7:00 P.M. and the new board will be sworn in at that time.

The board viewed the roads for this spring on Saturday April 10,2021.

The agenda included discussion of possible new ATV routess on Bear Creek roads. There was a large attendance of approximately 40 people in attendance and after lots of discussion both pro and con a motion was made by Jeff Scallon to allow residents to use town road to get to a designated ATV route. This was seconded and carried. A motion was made and 2nd to amend our current oridinance in Bear Creek to include this ruling.

Roads opened by motion to allow ATVS incude Nachreiner Hollow, Ridge Road, and Dawn Road. This was 2nd and carried. Another motion was made to include Cummings road open to travel, was 2nd, and carried.

Discussion was held concerning the ATV riders having picnics and using the bathrooms at the Chapel and this wasn't approved. This is church property and not under the supervision of the township.

The Clerk met with the board and signed the certification papers each had to do within 5 days of the election.

Thr town financial reports were completed and sent to the residents. The State From CT report was completed by the clerk and sent to the state.

The Quick Books program was sent for and the town reimbursed the clerk for this. Internet is in place at the town hall and the billings each month were sent to the chairman.

Cal Magnnum, the assessor set the Open Book for 2021 Thursday May 13,2021 at the Bear Creeh Town Hall from 3:00 P.M. uo 5:00 P.M. He set the Board of Review for Tuesday June 8,2021 at the Town Hall from 5:00.M. to 7:00 P.M.

The clerk did the errors iin assessments sheets and got copies of this to the state and the county. Steve has the copies for ther town as he is to be reimbursed funds for 5 parcels in thee amount of \$996.06. Richard Lyons is to be reimbursed for \$431.74. L&E Eberle L.L.C. is to be reimbursed for \$1,178.7. These were errors in assessment and these people were overtaxed. These are to be paid in August 2021.

The clerk received a plaque from the Wisconsin Clerk's Association thanking her for her years f service as a exemplery clerk and paid for a tile with her name on it for the roof of theirshool house.

Bills were paid as presented and approved.

The town presented the retiring clerk with a watch engraved with her name and Bear Creek, plus a card signed by all of the board. Thanks for all.

Any concerns, please contact a board member. Stay Safe and healthy.

By Eileen Eberle, Clerk of Bear Creek